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Next Meeting 

Andy and Phil’s hangar at Smith Falls Airport 

Saturday July 18
th
 at 10:00 AM 

BBQ and AirVenture Flight Planning 

Go to the hangar 

with the red roof. 

It is on the second 

taxiway west ot 

the road you come 

in on.  

Picture Courtesy of 

COPA Places to Fly 
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President’s Message 

 

 

 

 

I hope you all have found time 

in between the rain showers to 

spend some time with your 

aircraft!  

June Meeting 

At our June meeting we had the 

pleasure of awarding first flight 

plaques to four of our members 

that completed and flew aircraft 

in 2008. We awarded plaques to 

Andre Girard for his motor 

glider C-IHWD, Alfio Ferrara 

and Shirley Mackey for their RV-

9A C-GOFM, Andy Phillips for 

his RV-7A C-GNDY and to Andy 

DePippo for his amphibious 

Murphy Rebel C-FKNK. After 

the presentation we were able to 

view most of the aircraft and 

admire the workmanship. 

Congratulations to the builders 

for their excellent workmanship 

and their ability to see the 

projects through to the airborne 

conclusion. 

Oshkosh Meeting Place for 

EAA Chapter 245 

If you are at Airventure this 

year and want to meet up with 

EAA Chapter 245 members we 

will be meeting at the picnic 

tables around the 

homebuilder's center every day 

between 4:30 and 5:00 PM. 

Hope to see you there! 

Breakfast at CYRP 

We continue to have “bring 

your own” breakfasts at our 

Carp hanger. If you want to 

talk aviation and have a bite 

with your aviation buddies 

come on out on Sunday 

morning. There is always 

someone there by 10:00AM and 

usually till well into the 

afternoon. 

EAA 245 Fly-In Breakfast 

August 9th 

Don't forget that the EAA 

Chapter 245 Fly-In breakfast 

this year will be held on Sunday 

Aug 9th, with the cleanup and 

setup day on Saturday August 

8th. We need help on both days 

and look forward to doing a bit 

of visiting along with the work. 

Contacts for the volunteers are 

given below in the newsletter, or 

let us know at the July 18th 

meeting.   

Upcoming Meetings 

Our July meeting departs from 

tradition in that we will be 

meeting at the Smiths Falls 

airport (CYSH) instead of at 

our hanger at Carp. We will 

meet in the hanger owned by 

Phil Johnson and Andy Phillips 

and will be joined by a good 

number of the RV crowd for a 

BBQ after the formalities. Bill 

Reed has agreed to host a 

tutorial on flight planning, 

specifically on planning the 

flight to Oshkosh for 

Airventure 2009. In addition, 

we have permission to tour the 

facilities of Bob Hanson and 

admire his collection of aircraft.  

The next regular meeting 
will be held at 10:00AM on 
Saturday, July 18th Phil 
Johnson/Andy Phillips 
hanger at the Smiths Falls 
Airport, in the middle of the 
second row of hangers. 

18 Jul 2009 Oshkosh Prep and BBQ at CYSH, 10:00 AM Start 

09 Aug 2009 EAA Chapter 245 Fly-in Breakfast at CYRP 

17 Sep 2009 Meetings Resume at Aviation Museum with Oshkosh Review 

Hoping you can attend the July 

meeting, and as always- 

Blue Skies, 

Martin 
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Pictures from last months meeting by Martin Poettcker 

 

Photo  1  Russ Robinson Presenting the Award to 

Andre Girard for his motor glider 

 

Photo  2  Russ Robinson Presenting the Award to 

Andrew DePippo for his Amphibious Rebel 

 

Photo  3  Russ Robinson Presenting the Award to 

Andew Phillips 

 

Photo  4  Russ Robinson Presenting the Award to 

Shirley MacKay and Alfio Ferrara for their RV-9A 

Henri Monin was not present to receive his award 

Chapter 245 Fly-In Breakfast 2009 

Hello everyone, time is getting 

short to sign up to help out with 

this years fly-in on August 9, 

2009 (set up 8 Aug 09). 

- Martin Poettcker will take 

your names to help with the set 

up day. 

- Lars Eif will take your names 

to help out with the aircraft and 

pedestrian traffic. 

- Curtis or Jennifer Hillier 

jennifermhillier@yahoo.ca will 

take your names to help with 

the actual breakfast and clean 

up. 

We already have two student 

helpers this year, if you know 

students who need hours for 

their volunteering requirements 

tell them about us! 

We hope you will come out to 

enjoy the event and make it the 

success it has always been rain 

or shine! 

Let's all hope for nice clear 

weather. 

 

There are flyer's in the lounge 

on the shelves if you are flying 

(or driving) somewhere, post 

one! 

You might have to look for 

them they sometimes get 

covered up by periodicals as 

folks read them. 

 

Thanks, 

Your flyin breakfast team: 

Russ Robinson, Martin 

Poettcker, Lars Eif, Jennifer 

and Curtis Hillier 
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What makes a Chapter Work? 

As a tribute to the people that came out to work 

at the Cleanup Day I have included some 

pictures of their activities. I did not catch all the 

people working. Andrew Phillips and a number 

of others worked inside on the electrical wiring 

of the lounge and workshop. Andrew DePippo 

and Bill Reed worked on the WiFi antenna and 

weather station. There were more people out 

working but I did not catch everyone on “film”. 

Why do people stop working and pose when the 

camera comes out?   

 

Photo  5 Russ Robinson shingling the shed roof 

 

Photo  6 Martin Poettcker and Mark Briggs  repairing the 

roof of the lounge  

 

Photo  7John Montgomery, Wayne Griese, John Willins 

,and ?? fixing the heater for line to the well 

 

Photo  8 Cary Beazley, Wayne Griese and John 

Montgomery still working on the well 

 

One answer to the question: “What 
makes a chapter work?” is: Organize a 
maintenance/cleanup day. 
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Photo  9 The WiFi antenna waiting for me to finish taking 

pictures.  

Photo  10 Grantley Este helping out with the shed roof

 

Old Local News 

 

EXHAUST – from the Carb Heat Archives    20 YEARS AGO        July 1989 

We do not have the July 1989 

EXHAUST in our archives so 

there will not be a summary of 

the newsletter. If anyone has a 

copy please forward it on to 

Wayne Griese. 

Old Carb Heat Newsletters Wanted 

Fill in the blanks  for EAA Chapter 245  Archives 

Year\Month Jan Feb Mar Apr May June July Aug Sept Oct Nov Dec 

‘71           

‘72           

‘73           

‘74           

‘75           

‘76           

‘77           

‘78           

‘79           

‘80           

‘81           

‘82           

‘83           

‘84           
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Note: Scanned copies of 25 years of Carb Heat, from 1984 to 2008, are on the Chapter’s computer for 

you to view or copy. If you can provide a copy of the missing issues contact Wayne Griese. Thanks for 

your support. Wayne can be contacted via email at wayner at igs dot net. Or by phone at 613-256-5439 

Local news 

 
This will be the last newsletter until September, I have August off to visit Oshkosh etc, (loud applause in the 

background) so the list of fly-outs covers July and August.. (ed) 

 

New Aviation Store at Carp 

I have received the following 

news item from one of our local 

flyers. Chad Wilton will lease the 

Roots hangar at the west end of 

the Carp Airport and he plans to 

set up a store with aviation 

products. Contact Chad if you 

have any suggestions (ed). 

The basic premise for this store 

is very simple in that we need 

an aviation supply store to 

service the national capital 

region. Our options currently 

for aviation products are either 

mail order or online sales 

through VIP or Aviation world. 

As a retailer myself these two 

options frustrate me.  When I 

want to purchase product I 

would like to be able to touch 

and see what I'm buying to 

make sure its actually what I 

want. That option is completed 

erased when ordering product 

online. I also find myself hoping 

the product is what I think it 

was based on the picture which 

is not always the case. 

Therefore I decided to do 

something about it. I am going 

to open a 1500 square foot fly 

in/drive in retail store on the 

carp field. I intend to carry a 

complete range of aviation 

supplies from handheld gps' to 

charts to fuel testers. I also 

would like to have input from 

local pilots as to common 

breakdown parts that they 

would like to see stocked in the 

store. We have no intention of 

being a repair facility however 

if we can stock some parts and 

allow pilots to get back in the 

air quicker I'm all for it.   

My intention is to create a place 

that pilots would want to shop 

as well as a place non pilots 

could come to purchase gifts 

and so on for the pilots in their 

lives. I hope to have the store 

open by late August or early 

September but that will depend 

on how quickly we can get the 

hanger re fit for a retail store. 

At this time I hope to be open 7 

days a week giving people 

ample opportunity to purchase 

what they need when they need 

it.  

Thank you very much for 

helping us spread the word and 

please encourage your members 

to offer product range 

suggestions to 

cwilton@bellnet.ca. Its doesn't 

mean we can carry everything 

but with input from the 

community we can do our best.  

Thank you 

Chad wilton 

Aviation Humour from AVwebFlash Volume 15, Number 28a 

My instructor and I were flying 

around today (July 8, 2009) and 

had an interesting exchange with 

ATC. I don't know if you'll include 

it in the "Short Final," but we got 

a chuckle out of it. 

We were doing maneuvers under 
the hood in a BE-76 Duchess. My 
instructor had failed my left 
engine, and I was just getting 
ready to restart when Whiteman 

Approach came on and told a 
Columbia that they had traffic to 
their 10 o'clock. (That traffic was 
us.) 

ATC then came on and told us, 
"Mule Flight 106, traffic is 1 
o'clock, a Columbia a couple 
miles out." (I can't remember how 
many for sure.) 

My instructor replied that we 
were looking for traffic and then 
decided that we should make a 
turn to the west. On the radio, he 
told Whiteman approach of our 
impending turn. 

Whiteman came back, advising, 
"Mule Flight 106, keep an eye out 
for that traffic. They are moving 
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about double your rate of speed." 
(Vyse is 85 kts on a Duchess.) 

My instructor came back and 

said, "We're a little slow because 

we're running on one engine right 
now." 

Whiteman came back with, "We 
thought something was going on. 

We just saw a car on highway 50 
going faster than you are." 

Stephan Kollitz 
via e-mail 

Mark your Calendars: 

Some items have been copied from the COPA Flight and the EAA website 

Picton, ON: Breakfast on the 

second Sunday of every month - 

starting in April (call for runway 

conditions during winter) at the 

Prince Edward Flying Club - 

Picton Airport (CNT7). For more 

information call 613-399-9076. 

JULY 

July 19th, Iroquois, ON (CNP7): 

Iroquois Flying Club 43rd Annual 
Fly-in Breakfast 8:00 a.m. - 11:30 
a.m., beside the beautiful St. 
Lawrence River. Camping available 
on the airport. Seaplane dock nearby. 
More information please contact 
John Ross 613-657-1646. On July 
19th call 613-349-0023.   

July 25
th 
- 26

th
, Smiths Falls, ON: 

Upper Canada Fun Fly. Jets – 4000 ft 
runway. Spectators welcome. 
Parking donations appreciated. 
Pilots: MAAC or AMA required. 
$100’s in prizes. Starts at 9 a.m. 
Lunch and dinner on site. $12.00/ 
day pilot fee. Located at the 
Montague Airport, 5 mins North East 
of Smiths Falls on Roger Stevens Dr. 
For more information please contact 
Claude Melbourne at 613-802-5000, 
crs3@sympatico.ca or David Asquini 
613-599-8999, 
dasquini8999@rogers.com.  

July 27th - 31st, Hamilton 

(CYHM), ON: The Canadian 
Warplane Heritage Museum will be 
hosting a large contingent of CWH 
aircraft which will attend Oshkosh 
such as the Lancaster, B25 Mitchell 
and more! For more information and 
updates please visit our website 
http://www.warplane.com/pages/eve
nts.html or call 905-679-4183. *** 

Subject to change without notice to 
check the website often!*** Don’t 
miss out!    

 

August 1st, Edenvale Aerodrome 

(CNV8), ON: 20th Annual 
Gathering of the Classics. Organized 
by the Edenvale Classic Aircraft 
Foundation (ECAF), formerly known 
as the Collingwood Classic Aircraft 
Foundation (CCAF). This is the 
largest classic aviation fly-in in 
Ontario. We expect over 200 classic 
aircraft, many rare and unusual, as 
well as a good collection of more 
modern general aviation and 
ultralight aircraft. Plus 90 vintage 
automobiles and other ground 
attractions! Flights will be available 
all day, weather permitting, in the 
Tiger Moth and other aircraft. The 
rain date is August 2nd. Edenvale 
Aerodrome is directly north of 
Toronto on the southern edge of 
Georgian Bay. By air it’s CNV8 in 
the Canada Flight Supplement. By 
car it's 5195 Highway 26 about 15 
minutes west of Barrie. Edenvale 
Aerodrome is also listed in COPA’s 
Places To Fly directory. The ECAF 
website is 
http://www.classicaircraft.ca/. For 
information please phone 705-818-
2223 or email 
robin@classicaircraft.ca.  

August 1st, Edenvale Aerodrome 

(CNV8), ON: 3rd Annual 
Challenger Open House: Come and 
check out our Canadian Challenger 
Headquarters and take in the annual 
Gathering Of The Classics organized 
by the Edenvale Classic Aircraft 

Foundation. Challenger owners who 
fly in will enjoy a free lunch for 
themselves and their passengers! For 
details stay tuned to 
http://www.challenger.ca.  

August 9th, Hamilton (CYHM), 

ON: The Canadian Warplane 
Heritage Museum will be hosting a 
Buffalo Dedication and 
Peacekeepers' Day Ceremony. For 
more information and updates please 
visit our website 
http://www.warplane.com/pages/eve
nts.html or call 905-679-4183. 
Subject to change without notice to 
check the website often! Don’t miss 
out!    

August 9th, Hawkesbury, ON 

(CPG5): Hawkesbury Flying Club - 
COPA Flight 131 Annual Corn Roast 
and BBQ. 11 a.m. to 1 p.m. Fly or 
drive in, rain or shine! For more 
information please contact Steve 
Farnworth 613-632-3185 or email 
HawkesburyFlyingClub@gmail.com. 

August 9th, Carp, ON: The Annual 
Fly-in/Drive-in Breakfast at the EAA 
245 Hangar at the Carp Airport. Cost 
$6.00. For more information please 
email Russ Robinson at 
russ.robinson@sympatico.ca.  
 August 14th – 16th, Bright, ON: 
Ultralight Pilots Association of 
Canada (UPAC) Annual Convention 
at Lubitz Field near Kitchener, ON. 
Celebrate the 100th Anniversary of 
the first Canadian powered flight 
with a flying Silver Dart Replica and 
the 30th Anniversary of the Lazair 
with designer and manufacturer Dale 
Kramer. Plus Exhibitors, Seminars, 
Workshops, Camping, Music, 
Saturday BBQ lunch and much 

AUGUST 
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more! Details will be posted on the 
website www.upac.ca as they are 
finalized. Or call the office, 519-684-
7628.  

August 15th - 29th, Ottawa, ON to 

Baddeck, NS: 11th Annual 
Challenger Summer Float Tour: The 
2009 tour will be to Baddeck, NS to 
honour the Silver Dart. This 
adventure will begin Saturday, 
August 15th at the Canada Aviation 
Museum in Ottawa, Ontario and then 
stretch over 2,000 miles to Baddeck, 
Nova Scotia. There the flock will 
respectfully dip their floats in Bras 
d'Or Lake and take time to visit the 
Alexander Graham Bell Museum. 
Plans are already being made to meet 
up along the way with other 
Challenger owners in Quebec, New 
Brunswick and Prince Edward 
Island. For additional information 
contact  Claude Roy at arm-
roy@cyberus.ca.  

August 15th, Welland, ON 

(CNQ3): COPA Flight 149 annual 
Fly-in / Drive-in, located at the 
Niagara Central Airport (Welland) at 
hangar #4 from 10:00 - 14:00. Beef 
on a bun, sides, and drinks. COPA / 
RAA fly-market. Vintage vehicles. 
For the pilot/golfer, transportation 
provided to one of the local golf 
courses. For more information please 
phone Adrian at  905-733-0542 or 

email verburgam@aol.com. 
August 22nd, Pembroke, ON 

(CYTA): Annual BBQ. The airport 
hosts their annual fly-in/drive-in 
BBQ from 1100-1400. Discounted 
fuel for visiting a/c. For more 
information please contact Stephen 
Gilchrist at 613-687-5300 or 
pembrokeairport@vianet.ca.    

August 23rd, Embrun, ON 

(CPR2): Embrun Aero Club/COPA 
flight 132 Annual Breakfast 8:00 
a.m. to 11:00 a.m. Fly or drive in, 
rain or shine! Cost $6.00. For more 
information please email Charles 
Martel at cgmtl87@xplornet.com.  

August 19th-22nd, Brampton 

(CNC3), ON: Webster Trophy 
Competition to determine who is 
Canada's Top Amateur Pilot. This is 
a great excuse to hone your skills and 
have a lot of fun. Regional 
competitions are underway, so visit 
http://webstertrophy.ca to find out 
how you can participate and 
http://webstertrophy.ca/index.php?pa
ge=2009info to apply. Contact Amy 
Foy, 
webstertrophy@gmail.com, 613-
596-9037. 

August 28th - 30th, Kingston, ON: 
Kingston Ultralight COPA Flight 
109 event. Fly-in/drive-in all 
weekend. Camping available. 
Saturday we'll roast a side of beef.  
Located at the Ultralight field on 
Fred Brown Road, North-South grass 
rwy is 1,500 ft, East-West rwy is 
1,460 ft. "Farm" traffic is 124.425. 
GPS Loc: N44 19.542, W76 47.528. 
For more information please contact 
Art Ottenhof at 613-386-1971. 

August 29th-30th, 

Kitchener/Waterloo (CYKF), 

ON: Aviation Expo hosted by the 
Waterloo Wellington Flight Centre. 
Includes history of aviation in 
Canada displays, military and 
civilian static displays as well as an 
air show each day. COPA will have 
an aircraft on display. Further 
information 
www.wwflightcentre.com 877-359-
9932 [877 FLY WWFC] 519-648-
2213. 

August 29th - 30th, Ottawa, ON: 
Classic Air Rally held at the 
Rockcliffe Airport. A gathering of 
Warbirds and Classic aircraft. 
Located at the Canadian Aviation 
Museum side, please visit our 
website at www.flightworks.ca. For 
more information please contact Ben 
Loiselle at 613-829-2203 or email 
ben@flightworks.ca.  

August 29th - September 12th, 

Brampton, ON (NC3): Rebel 
Ramble “Down East” Hosted by Bob 
and Anna Patterson. For more 

information please phone 905-457-
5238 or email 
bob.patteron@interbiz.ca.  

September 5th - 7th, Toronto, ON: 
The Canadian International Air Show 
takes place over Lake Ontario at the 
waterfront grounds of the Canadian 
National Exhibition. It can be best 
viewed from the Canadian National 
Exhibition Grounds, Ontario Place or 
other lakefront sites with a view of 
the water in front of Marilyn Bell 
Park in west Toronto. The 2009 
show is shaping up to be one of the 
most exciting ever! The Canadian 
Forces' Snowbirds return and the US 
Navy Blue Angels will be making 
their only 2009 Canadian 
appearance. The start time for the 
show is scheduled for 1:00 p.m. with 
the show ending at approximately 
4:00 p.m. For exclusive access 
opportunities please contact Jenn 
Brown at 416-263-3651 or visit 
www.cias.org. 

September 6th, Stirling, ON 

(CPJ5): COPA Flight 53 and the 
OHFC are hosting a BBQ at the 
field. Burgers served at 10:00 - 
13:00, coffee and leftovers as long as 
the weather holds! Anything that 
flies are welcome; NORDO and 
floats please call 613-395-2360 prior 
to co-ordinate. Please read "PRO" 
remarks in CFS entry. Overnight tie 
downs and camping spots available 
for hardy souls! 100LL available. For 
further information please contact 
Rob Burns at 613-475-0867. 

September 7th, Brampton, ON 

(NC3):  Monday night BBQ’s Grand 
Finale! Last one of the season. RAA-
TR hangar at the north end of 
Brampton airport (NC3). For more 
information please phone Pres. Brian 
Heinmiller at 905-877-7947 or email 
b.j.heinmiller@sympatico.ca; V.P. 
Bill Tee 416-742-8939, 
steec551@rogers.com.  

SEPTEMBER 
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FOR SALE 

Place your ads by phone with Bill Reed 613-831-8762 or e-mail to bill at ncf dot ca 

 Deadline is two weeks before the next meeting.  Ads will run for three months.  You may request a two-month extension. 

Please let me know if any of the articles have been sold. 

September 10th - 13th, Killarney, 

ON: Northern Lake Amphibian 
Pilots’ Fly-in & Safety Seminar – 
located at Killarney Mountain 
Lodge, Ontario Pilot sessions focus 
on safety, maintenance and flying 
tips from our Lake experts. 
Companion sessions run concurrent 
to pilots’ sessions. Saturday auction 
held to support USA & Canadian 
seaplane endeavours. Consult 
www.northernlakeamphibianpilots.c
om for registration and more 
information.  

September 12th, Brampton, ON 

(NC3):  Fall Corn Roast, 18:00. 
Succulent, farm-fresh corn. Pot luck 
for salads, desserts, and buns. 
Coffee, and other refreshments 
available. All are welcome. Nominal 
cost. RAA-TR hangar at the north 
end of Brampton airport (NC3). For 
more information please phone Pres. 
Brian Heinmiller at 905-877-7947 or 
email b.j.heinmiller@sympatico.ca; 
V.P. Bill Tee 416-742-8939, 
steec551@rogers.com.  

September 12th, Parry Sound, ON 

(CNK4): 6th Annual Fly-In & 
Drive-In from 10 a.m to 4 p.m. at the 
Parry Sound Area Municipal 
Airport.  Come join the family fun 
with games, free raffles, BBQ 
courtesy of Wellington's Pub & Grill, 
Northern Lights Steel Orchestra 
band, B-25 Bomber display and rides 
provided by CWHM, Tiger Moth 
rides by Edenvale Classic Aircraft 
Foundation and much more.  Rain 
date, September 13th.  For more 
information please contact Neil or 
Tracey 705-378-2897 or e-mail 
parrysoundarpt@zeuter.com. 

September 12th, Smiths Falls, ON 

(CYSH): Pig Roast w/band. For 
more information please contact Phil 
Caiger-Watson (h) 613-737-3661 or 
(c) 613-769-0406. 

September 13th, Orono, ON: 14th 
Annual RAA Oshawa District 
Barnyard Fly-in, 3300 foot grass 
strip, 620 ASL, 18/36 runway 
heading, 3 miles due south of 
Mosport Raceway, Hawkefield co-
ordinates N44 00,W78 39 private 

field.  Friendly gathering of pilots 
and enthusiasts and all types of 
aircraft including amateur built, 
certified and ultralights. Breakfast 
and lunch served from 9 a.m. to 3 
p.m. Traffic advisory on 122.775. 
NORDO use standard arrival 
procedures. Circuit height is 1600 ft 
ASL. Keep safety as first priority and 
comply with Transport Canada 
regulations. Overnight camping is 
available but no facilities. Win a ride 
in a Classic Aircraft. Call 416-436-
3361 for last minute details. Come 
out and enjoy the best grass roots 
event in Ontario! Visit our website at 
http://raa-oshawa.dmt.net/index.php/ 
Annual_Hawkefield_Fly-in. 

September 13th, Brockville, ON 

(CNL3): Brockville Flying Club 
COPA Flight 111. Annual Fly-in 
breakfast from 8 a.m. to 11 a.m. 
Enjoy our famous Monster 
Breakfast. For more information 
please contact Byron Boone 613-
345-3788 or email 
bboone@ripnet.com. 

For Sale Negotiable 

PARTING OUT PIPER PACER....Lycombing0-

290D  1175.2 TT   158 STOH, Metal Propeller 72X54 

with logs.  Wings with Flaps and Fuel Tanks, 

Rudder, Tail Wheel and Springs, Shock Absorber 

Units, Wheels and Brakes, Elevator Brace Wires, 

Trim Screw, Wheel Pants and fittings, Heated Pitot 

and a regular pitot, Nose Bowl and top Cowlings 

INSTRUMENTS ASI, Altimeter, EGT,VSI, Man. 

Pres. Suction gage, Amp Meter, Vacuum Control 

and Filter, Electric Fuel gauge, RPM Gage and 

Cable, Ign. Switch, King KX160 Nav Com, ADF, 

VOR, Bendix TR661-A Transponder, Cockpit Red 

Lights [2]..Magnesan Remote Indicating Compass, 

Electric Turn and Bank, Control Wheels and 

Pedestal. 

06/09 Brian McKinley at 613-487-2451    E-Mail 

brianmckinley@videotron.ca 

 
 

For sale Best offer 

RV-6 fiberglass odds and sods for sale 

Wing tips, fairings, fuel tanks,  

07/09Call Bill Reed 613-831-8762  
  

For Sale $200.00 

:   Small bending brake 36" (Princess Auto  SKU 

8043690 Price  $359) like new  

$200 OBO Russ  613-831-2485 

 

For Rent 

Chapter 245 members can rent a tiedown near the 

EAA 245 hangar at Carp Airport. You can rent the 

tiedowns by the month or for the full year.  

07/09 call Curtis Hillier 613 831-6352 
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Airventure 2009 

The following is a reprint from  the April Bits and 

Pieces (ed) 

http://www.eaa.org/bitsandpieces/articles/2009-

04_airventure.asp 

International Visitors Tent 
The International Visitors Tent serves as a meeting and 
contact place for visitors from around the world. In 
2009 we are encouraging all Canadian visitors to visit 
the tent, which will serve as our “hub” of Canadian 
activities. A special Canadian welcome pack will be 
available, containing free giveaways and registration 
details for all special activities. For example, we are 
hoping to have a special Canadian evening event in the 
wonderful EAA Museum, to include a performance of 
the popular stage act Billy Bishop Goes to War. 

The International Visitors Tent is conveniently located 
at the base of the large new Oshkosh ATC tower 
(relocated in 2009 as part of the new site layout).  

International Parade and Canadian Group 

Photograph 
The International Visitors Tent is also the staging point 
for the annual International Parade, which takes place 
on Friday, July 31. We are hoping for maximum 
Canadian participation in the parade, to be immediately 
followed by a Canadian group photograph taken by 
the EAA photo team on AeroShell Square. Make 
sure you are there, and register for your own copy of 
this giant assembly! 
http://www.eaa.org/bitsandpieces/articles/2009-
04_airventure.asp 

Newsletter Deadlines 

Deadlines for articles and for sale/wanted ads will normally 
be 2 weeks before the next meeting. 

 A short example follows: 
Meeting date       – 2009 Newsletter deadlines  
September 17th – September 3rd  
October 15th – October 1st  
November 19th  – November 5th   
December  – Jan (December shifted to January 2010) 
January 21st   – Jan 7th  
February 18th   – Feb 4th  
 March 18th    – Mar 4th   
April 15th   – Apr 1st   
May 20th    – May 6th   
June 19th  (CYRP) – June 5th   (At the Chapter hangar) 
July 17th  (CYRP) – July 3rd     (At the Chapter hangar) 

August  – no newsletter 

 

EAA Chapter 245 Membership Application 
NEW: ___      RENEWAL:___      DATE:____/____/____ 

EAA NUMBER_________________ 

EXP Date:__/__/__ 

NAME:______________________________________ 

ADDRESS: ____________________________________ 

CITY/TOWN: __________________________________ 

PROV:______________________.PC:________________. 

PHONE:(___)_____-_______.H   (___)_____-_______.W 

EMAIL:_______________________________________ 

N/L DISTRIBUTION Preference:  email____  post_____. 

AIRCRAFT & REGISTRATION: 

_____________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________ 

OTHER AVIATION AFFILIATIONS: 

COPA:____   RAA:____   UPAC:______ 

OTHER:____________________________________________ 

Annual Dues: January 1st to December 31st. (prorated after 
March 31st for new members/subscribers). 

Newsletter subscriber ____: $35.00   Newsletter only 

Associate Member      ____: $35.00*  Newsletter plus 
Chapter  facilities 

Full Member:          ____: $70.00*   Newsletter, hangar, 
workshop, tiedowns. (Note: there is a one time $200 
initiation fee when you become a Full Member) 

*Note Associate and full members must also be members of 
EAA’s parent body in Oshkosh WI, USA 

 

Make cheque payable to: 
EAA Chapter 245 (Ottawa)  


